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The SAEF Veterinary and Horse Welfare 

Portfolio has appointed passport Agents 

that will issue and validate passports 

around the country. Please note that the Identification Page and Vaccination details in the passport must be done by any 

registered Vet. The list of Officially Appointed Agents is now on the SAEF Website. The Passport Protocol as well as the 

Operating procedure will soon be published and circulated and also made available on the SAEF Website as well. 

The SAEF is currently in the process of implementing a standard passport for all horses in SA and look forward to having 

one passport across the board. Consultations and meetings are being held with Racing South Africa, SA Studbook and 

other stakeholders in the Equestrian world in a bid to achieve this. This process is however still ongoing. We will try as 

much as we can to communicate and keep you informed. 

The current price per passport is R150.00 vat inclusive. Please kindly note that Passports are out of stock and will be 

available soon. We will notify you all as soon as stock arrives. 

Special thanks for our Vet and Horse Welfare Portfolio for their hard work over the past month 

regarding Passport issues and protocol:  

Dr Sheelagh Higgerty 

Danielle Pienaar 

Peter Gibson 

SAEF Group IX Passports 
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WEG Accommodation 

A number of Hospitality Suite options are available during WEG. Please contact megan@sashowjumping.co.za or 

Robyn at fei.admin@saef.org.za should you be interested! 

 

 

SAEF Medical Aid Cover 

We are investigation medical aid cover with Discovery Health to see if we can 

strike a deal to cover our interested members, cover for our Horse Care 

Givers will also be investigated. 

 

 

 

 

SAEF Provincial 

Federations  
- The Provincial Federation consists of all 

the Associations that are present in a 

specific Province 
- The council of the Provincial federations 

consists of the Provincial Chairs from the 

various Associations 

- Issues that are in relation to a specific 

Association for example a dispute with 

regards to jumping in a province will still 

be handled by the specific Association 

- The Province will handle all issues and 

disputes that are in relation to the 

Province as a whole 

Provincial Chairpersons have been appointed in 

the past three months and are working hard to 
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set up these structures as requires by SASCOC and SRSA. The structure is further illustrated in the diagram below. Please 

note that we are not returning to the structure of the old horse societies.  

Structure of the SAEF with Provincial Federations in place. 

 

 

SAEF Club Registrations 

With the slight change in the structure of the 

SAEF, Equestrian Clubs will no longer have to 

register directly to the Federation. In the year 

starting on the 1st of August 2014, Clubs will 

be required to register with the Discipline 

Associations. Show Holding Bodies however 

are still required to affiliate with the 

Federation. 

 

 

 

 

Like us on Facebook: South African Equestrian Federation 

Follow us on Twitter: @HorseSportSAEF 

Contact us on admin@saef.org.za I 011 468 3236 

mailto:admin@saef.org.za

